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Birkenhead News is an independent local news website that provides up-to-date news and
information on a range of topics, including local politics, crime, events, and human interest
stories, amongst others.

It mainly covers the geographical area of Wirral in the north west of England, but also
includes regional news covering Liverpool and Chester.

Birkenhead News is online only and stories are published at www.birkenhead.news

Editorial is provided by the editor, freelance journalists, the Local Democracy Reporting
Service (LDRS), and press offices, etc.

Our commitment to the highest standards of journalism is reflected in our adherence to the
Editors' Code of Practice.

Our goal is to maintain balance and establish trust in our articles by verifying details and
reaching out to all relevant parties. In the event of someone declining to comment, we
ensure to incorporate that information in the article.

In the event that our readers feel that our standards have not been met, they are
encouraged to contact the Editor via email to register a complaint. If we are unable to
resolve the issue, or if readers require more information about IPSO or the Editors' Code, we
would direct them to contact IPSO.

We display the fact that Birkenhead News is a member of IPSO in the footer of each page
on the website.

We promptly address any complaints we receive, which may involve adding a comment or
correcting factual errors.

No complaints have been referred to IPSO in 2023.

The responsible person/contact at Birkenhead News is David Humphreys.


